Dear Parents and Carers

Walk in Clinics for 5 – 11 year olds, COVID-19 Vaccination

The NHS begins its COVID-19 vaccination offer to all 5 to 11-year-olds from the beginning of April and the following locations will be hosting walk-in clinics during the Easter holidays: 

Sunday 11th April
Royal Cornwall Showground, Wadebridge

09.00 – 18.00
Tuesday 12th April
South Petherwin School, Launceston
PL15 7LE
10.00 – 16.00

Thursday 14th April
Egloskerry School, Launceston PL15 8RT

10.00 – 16.00

Tuesday 19th April
South Petherwin School PL15 7LE


10.00 – 16.00

Thursday 21st April
Hillfort School, Liskeard PL14 6HZ


10.00 – 16.00

Friday 22nd April
Hillfort School, Liskeard PL14 6HZ


10.00 – 16.00

Sunday 24th April
Royal Cornwall Showground, Wadebridge

09.00 – 18.00


The vaccine will help protect 5-11s against serious illness and the effects of Long Covid as well as providing protection for older or more vulnerable family members and friends.

With cases of COVID-19 so high across Cornwall, the NHS and local public health teams are urging anyone who’s eligible to take up the offer of a vaccine. Not only can it protect children against the worst effects of the virus, but it can also make it easier for them to avoid putting their lives and their education on hold because of further disruptions to school, hobbies, and social events.

Children aged 5-11 will be offered two paediatric (child) doses of the vaccine, with at least 12 weeks between doses. A paediatric dose is smaller than doses given to those aged 12 and over. Those 5–11-year-olds who are more at risk from the virus have already been able to get two paediatric doses (8 weeks apart) since the beginning of February.

If you’re wondering whether your child needs to take up the offer because they’ve already had COVID-19, the NHS state that the vaccine should give your child stronger protection against serious complications than infection-acquired immunity. This includes for any future waves due to new variants. Vaccination also lowers the risk they will pass the virus on to others around them.

Please note that children who have already had COVID must be 12 weeks post infection prior to receiving their vaccination.

As these are walk-in clinics, you do not need to make an appointment before attending.  You are also welcome to attend any of these clinics.  You do not need to go to the location where your child attends school.  For more information contact NHS Kernow CCG on primarycare.kernow@nhs.net
